
May 2015 Minutes 
 

The meeting was opened at 7:13 p.m. 
 
 
Club Treasure, Ken Kayser reported an operating balance of $8,926.94……in addition to the 

$5,000.00 we have in the “future fund”. 

 

New members Richard Caudill and Chris Nelson were voted into the club, bringing the 

membership count up to 99. 

 

OLD BUSINESS 

- Butch Pendergrass reported that the Warbird event was once again a huge success, 
as 54 registered pilots were recorded and that approximately (20) of them were new 
visitors to our field. 

- Butch Pendergrass and Bob Sheesly reported that they have a plan on removing the 
wet spot off to the left of the runway. 

- Tommy Cheek reported that the new storage building is basically framed up and 
ready for metal.  He assured the club that it would all be complete before the Heli 
event which is June 26 – 28th. 

- Rod Stauffer reported that everything is still on track for the charity event on 
September 12th involving a local 4-H club. 

 
NEW BUSINESS 

 

- Rod Stauffer mentioned that our neighboring club, CCRC, is having a “Fun Fly” on 

May 24th.  This is truly a “Fun Fly” as anything goes. 

- It was mentioned that someone could take a small sprayer to help knock out the 

Dandy Lions that are rampant across the field.  President Charlie Lasley spoke up 

and said that he is in the process of making a large sprayer that could be used to treat 

the whole field. 

 

 

The 50/50 was won by Leo Whitman, who netted $55.00. 
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